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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT IN RELATION TO 

ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2018 
 

Reference is made to the annual report of Beijing Properties (Holdings) Limited for 

the year ended 31 December 2018 published on 17 April 2019 (the “2018 Annual 

Report”). Unless otherwise stated, terms used in this clarification announcement shall 

have the same meanings as those defined in the 2018 Annual Report. 

 

The Board would like to clarify that the second sentence in the last paragraph on page 

49 of the 2018 Annual Report should be read as “Ernst & Young have issued their 

unqualified letter containing their findings and conclusions in respect of these 

continuing connected transactions in accordance with Rule 14A.56 of the Listing 

Rules.”. Save as disclosed above, the contents of the 2018 Annual Report remain 

unchanged. 

 

 

By Order of the Board 

 Beijing Properties (Holdings) Limited 

 Cheng Ching Fu 

 Company Secretary 
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As at the date of this announcement, Mr. Qian Xu, Mr. Li Shuping, Mr. Zhao Jiansuo, 

Mr. Siu Kin Wai, Mr. Dong Qilin, Mr. Li Changfeng, Mr. Cheng Ching Fu, Mr. Yu 

Luning, Mr. Ang Renyi and Mr. Ng Kin Nam are the Executive Directors; and Mr. Goh 

Gen Cheung, Mr. Zhu Wuxiang, Mr. James Chan, Mr. Song Lishui and Mr. Xie Ming 

are the Independent Non-executive Directors. 


